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Dear Sir or Madam,

Please see attached letter with attachments in support of item 76 on the September 26, 2023
Board of Supervisors Meeting Agenda.

Thank you for kindly providing the attached to the Supervisors and interested parties in
advance of the agenda item.

Respectfully, and with best wishes,

Tina Rasnow

Ca
U4EA Rgiich

Tina Rasnow

1000 So. Ventu Park Rd.

Newbury Park, CA 91320

cell: 805-236-0266

tina@rasnowpeak.com
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Tina Rasnow (805) 236-0266

September 25, 2023

Ventura County Board of Supervisors
Supervisor Matt LaVere, Board Chair
Hall of Administration

800 South Victoria Avenue

Ventura, CA 93009

RE: Board of Supervisors September 26, 2023 Meeting
ITEM# 76. Proposed Amendment to T.O. Area Plan Policy -22.3

Dear Honorable Chair LaVere and Honorable Supervisors:

I am writing in support of the above-referenced proposed amendment to the
Thousand Oaks Area Plan Policy 22.3, requested by Supervisor Gorell. Enclosed with
this letter, please find the following:

1. U4EA Ranch Chronology
2. 2015 Comments to Board of Supervisors
3. Intended 9/26/23 Comments to Board of Supervisors

It is my intention to speak in favor of Item #76 at the September 26, 2023 hearing,
but also respectfully request that this letter and its enclosures be made a part of the
official administrative record.

Thank you for your kind consideration.
Respectfully,
ﬁﬂ/ ,éﬂ%hu
Tina Rasnow, Attorney Emerita and
President, U4EA Ranch Enterprises, Inc.

TLR:hs

cc:  Barbara Macri-Ortiz, Esq.
Brian Rasnow
Mark Perryman

1000 South Ventu Park Road, Newbury Park, California 91320
(805) 405-1472 www.rasnowpeak.com





U4EA Ranch Chronology

U4EA Ranch is located at the northwestern edge of the Santa Monica Mountains, on unceded
land originally occupied by the Chumash and Gabrielino-Tongva Indigenous Peoples.

During the Spanish Colonial Period lower elevations were likely used by ranchers for grazing
cattle.

In the 1920’s the Ven-Tu Park Club and Cabin Sites subdivision was recorded by J.L. Evans. This
“paper subdivision” was comprised of small lots typically 25’ x 150’ with road easements
created with little regard to the actual topography. A history of land fraud appears to have been
involved in the early sale of some these small lots, including shares in a water district that
apparently never was developed. A seasonal spring provided water to Upper Ventu Park, but its
reliability was uncertain.

Rasnow Family Acquisition?

In or about 1957 Harman and Eleanor Rasnow acquired approximately 7 acres of land on the
western edge of what came to become U4EA Ranch, from Merle Salvail, the owner of a ranch in
Hidden Valley. Ms. Savail had hired Mr. Rasnow to survey her property, but financial difficulties
made payment for the survey difficult, so in lieu of payment she offered 7 acres on the
northern edge of her ranch to Mr. Rasnow.

In or about 1963 the Rasnows acquired most of the land that came to be U4EA Ranch from the
County of Ventura at a tax surplus auction, where it was sold for unpaid taxes. The almost 200
acre land acquisition excluded pockets of small lots owned by others where taxes were being
paid. Harman Rasnow set about contacting these property owners to offer to purchase these
isolated lots, and when they were willing to sell at a fair price, he acquired them. He also
purchased a quitclaim deed from Mary Patterson Ganton, believed to be the daughter and
heiress to J.L. Evans, the original subdivider of the Ventu Park Tract, whereby he acquired all
her interest in the tract. Mr. Rasnow thereafter contracted with Title Insurance and Trust
Company to research the actual interests he acquired by way of that quitclaim deed.

! Dates and events in many instances are reconstructed from memory (which can be fallible),
due to the loss of records in the 1993 Greenmeadow Fire which burned the Rasnow’s family
home to the ground. Despite papers being kept in “fireproof” cabinets, and repeated
assurances from the Ventura County Fire Department that the arson-set fire near Los Robles
Golf Course was “under control,” the Rasnow family had to quickly evacuate when the sheriff
department came to inform them the fire was not under control. They left with the clothes on
their back. No firefighting services were dispatched to the ranch. The wooden deck caught the
house on fire, and it burned so hot, even the papers in the “fireproof” cabinets turned to ash.
Everything was lost.





At the time the Rasnows acquired the land a lighted beacon sat on the ridgeline overlooking the
Conejo Valley. It was apparently used to guide planes to a landing strip in what became the City
of Thousand Oaks.

In or about the late 1960’s Storer Cable erected a building on the ridgeline overlooking the
Conejo Valley, at the location of present Building “B”.

In or about 1970 the Rasnow family moved onto the ranch. Harman Rasnow named it U4EA
(pronounced “euphoria”) Ranch, with the intent to start an organic farm. He wanted to raise his
children close to the land, away from the increasing affluence of the Tarzana neighborhood
where they were growing up.?

In the early 1970’s Harman Rasnow installed a gate at the end of South Ventu Park Road where
title to the land was vested with him and his wife, closing access to all the property south of the
gate unless permission for access was granted. Several years later, for safety reasons, Mr.
Rasnow moved the gate up the hill a short distance to allow for a wider turn around area for
vehicles, as the original location of the gate was on a narrow portion of the road with a blind
curve behind it. The gate remained at this second location for approximately 40 years.

Soon after moving onto the ranch, Harman Rasnow gave permission to HAM Radio operators to
locate antennas on the ranch and hosted the local radio club’s annual Field Day each year.

In or about 1980 KNJO radio station erected an antenna on the ranch and built what is now
called Building C and Tower C, both of which were replaced in the same location as the original
after the Greenmeadow Fire.

In or about 1982 Storer Cable added the 150’ tower and adjacent building (Building/Tower A),
set back from the northern edge of the ridgeline. The original beacon was taken down. The new
tower was lighted to guide aircraft over the mountains to regional airports, as the beacon had
done before.?

In or about 1983 the Rasnows granted revocable permission to Conejo Park and Recreation
District to construct a walking and equestrian trail across the north facing slope of the ranch,
overlooking Thousand Oaks. Over the years mountain biking became more popular and
replaced horseback riding, so the trail was used by hikers and mountain bikers. Most trail users
stayed on the trail, but most weekends, and often during the week, some would stray off the
trail to trespass on the ranch or try to exit the ranch through its entrance gate at the end of
South Ventu Park Road. Most trespassers would return to the trail when asked to do so, but on
several occasions, they responded to the request with violence; once a biker purposely ran into
Mr. Rasnow, knocking him down and injuring his hip, and on another occasion a trespasser

2 See Thousand Oaks NEWS-CHRONICLE, Sept. 2, 1970 article intitled “Man Moves Family To Conejo Mountain To

Escape Pollution”
3 CUP Case No. 2318





punched his fist into Brian Rasnow’s car window. Notwithstanding the occasional abuse from
trail users, most folks were respectful and the Rasnows felt the public benefit to having access
to nature and the trail system was worth preserving, so they allowed the trail to remain across
their ranch. '

Growth of Telecommunications Sites on Rasnow Peak

From in or about 1981 to in or about 1983, wireless telephone services began locating on what
is now referred to as the Site B area in the current Conditional Use Permit for
telecommunications sites on the ranch.* Exxon (now Exxon Mobil) constructed a building and
tower for communication with its off-shore drilling platforms on the same Site B area location.’

In or about 1989 Meridian Communications constructed a larger building (K-1/K-2) at Site B to
house multiple wireless communications facilities. This building, along with two smaller
buildings (I and J), were collectively permitted under CUP Case No. 4577, the same CUP under
which the entire telecommunications operations on Rasnow Peak continue to function.

CUP 4577 has been renewed twice prior to the current pending renewal, once in or about 2000,
and again on or about October 12, 2012. For the last renewal issued in 2012, the County of
Ventura required the Rasnows to consolidate all the different previously issued conditional use
permits for the various telecommunications sites on Rasnow Peak into one master CUP, with
the Rasnows as the “applicant.”

As part of the 2012 CUP renewal process, several of the neighbors on the private portion of
South Ventu Park Road requested that the Ventura County Planning Department make

approval of the CUP contingent on the Rasnow family paving the shared portion of the private
road. Contrary to California State law® which requires shared users of private roads to share in
the maintenance costs, the Planning Department agreed to the neighbors’ request, and tried to
condition approval of the CUP renewal on the Rasnows satisfying the neighbors demands.
While ultimately this condition was dropped due to its illegality, it created a hostile relationship
between the Rasnows and their neighbors. The Rasnows have always maintained the common
portion of unpaved road without any contribution from other property owners because they
have the equipment necessary for grading and scraping the road after heavy rain. Pavement
was never authorized by the Rasnows when speculation builders brought from the end of the
County maintained portion of South Ventu Park Road, and by law did not need to pay for any
maintenance of the pavement because it was done without their consent, but they offered, as a
gesture of neighborliness, to contribute four households’ worth toward the costs of maintaining
the pavement they preferred not be there in the first place. Some neighbors did not want to
pay anything, so nothing was resolved as far as road maintenance, and the Rasnows continue to

4 CUP Case No. 4051
5 CUP Case No. 4141
¢ California Civil Code Section 845





maintain the unpaved portion with the paved portion in various states of decline, patched with
concrete.

During the last two decades minor modifications and/or permit adjustments were made to
existing CUP 4577 at the request of various licensees on Rasnow Peak, mostly to accommodate
minor changes in equipment and antenna placement on the towers. The basic structures and
nature of uses have not significantly changed from the 1980’s to the present. The unique
location of Rasnow Peak relative to other mountaintops hosting wireless facilities in Ventura,
Santa Barbara and Los Angeles counties make this particular site a vital part of the emergency
communications systems for HAM radio operators and local, state and federal agencies charged
with public safety.

Donation of Land to COSCA

In or about 2010 the Rasnow family approached a then-member of the Thousand Oaks City
Council to offer a donation of the northern slope of the ranch, overlooking the Conejo Valley,
for permanent open space. The Rasnows did not seek any monetary compensation for the gift
but did want the hiking/biking trail that crossed their ranch to be relocated in part so it would
cross Ventu Park Road below the entrance to U4EA Ranch. Members of the public who
disobeyed the No Trespassing signs and sought a shortcut to exit the trail would regularly
demand exit through the ranch gate, taking a toll on the Rasnow family and ranch staff. Conejo
Open Space Conservation Agency (COSCA) had identified this land as a primary goal for
acquisition because it would connect two other COSCA held parcels to the east and west and
protect in perpetuity a wildlife corridor and that portion of the Los Robles Trail crossing U4EA
Ranch.

It took almost ten years to complete the transfer. In or about March 2020 the transfer deeds
recorded for approximately 83 acres of land, and the process of moving the trail began. The
Rasnows also moved the entrance gate to their ranch further south (up the road) to
accommodate the safest location for the new trail crossing where visibility was improved and
topography allowed for a lesser slope on the trail. Several of the neighbors on the private
portion of South Ventu Park Road opposed the donation of the land and the relocation of the
trail expressing fear it would increase foot and bike traffic on the private road. These were the
same neighbors who tried to get the County to require the Rasnows to pave the shared private
road as a condition of approval of the CUP renewal in 2012.

Current Renewal Application for CUP 4577

When CUP 4577 was last renewed in 2012 the process cost over $70,000, despite nothing had
materially changed from the previous 10-year use period. As in 2012, the renewal application
filed in December 2022 did not involve significant changes from the last two decades of use. In
fact, due to mergers and technology evolution, the number of users and site traffic had
demonstrably decreased. Nevertheless, a much lengthier application with newly drawn
architectural plans were required, along with updated RF studies. As before, County Planning





Department staff time is billed at approximately $187 @ hour, and their monthly invoices have
generally ranged between $1,000 and $5,000. Although the operations under CUP 4577 were
deemed in compliance before the CUP expired, having expired, the Rasnows were informed by
County Planning Staff that a 2015 amendment to the Thousand Oaks Area Plan rendered the
use non-conforming because of the 40’ height limit to wireless communications towers. The cell -
phone companies can operate at 40’ but radio broadcast that rely on line of sight require
additional height. Also, separation between frequencies on a tower is necessary to ensure
different carriers do not interfere with one another. The 2015 amendment seems to have been
crafted with cellular telephone carriers in mind, and not FM radio, 911 emergency services, or
HAM radio operators, all of which operate at higher elevations out of necessity.

The initial letter of incompleteness from the County Planning Staff was apparently based on
their belief that the Rasnows would remove the towers or portions of towers exceeding 40’ and
reconfigure the facilities so they complied with the new height restriction, notwithstanding that
physics precludes this, and public safety would be severely impacted. The Rasnows responded
that they would remove the towers if ordered to do so, but this would negatively impact public
safety, including 911, the County of Ventura’s Office of Communications, police and fire
‘department communications, ham radios, and the Emergency Broadcast System on commercial
FM radio. The Rasnows filed an appeal to the letter of incompleteness, and a video conference
between the Rasnows, their attorney, and the Planning staff was held. The meeting resolved all
the issues raised in the County’s letter of incompleteness, except the height limit. Thereafter,
the Rasnows received a letter of completeness, leaving the issue of tower height to be resolved
later.

The Rasnows’ attorney, Barbara Macri-Ortiz, provided a memo to the County Planning Staff
setting forth a legal argument as to why the 2015 Amendment to the Thousand Oaks Area Plan
should not affect operations existing at the time the amendment was passed. At the present
time, the Rasnows do not know if County Counsel concurs with their attorney’s assessment but
have been informed by Supervisor Jeff Gorell’s staff that Supervisor Gorell is seeking to have
the Thousand Oaks Area Plan amended by removing the height limit found in section TO-22.3.





2015 Comments to Board of Supervisors:

Distinguished Supervisors, Madam Chair,

| am Dr. Brian Rasnow, | co-own and live at an antenna site at 1000 S. Ventu Park Rd,
Newbury Park. | also have a Ph.D. in physics from Caltech. My Ph.D. thesis and
postdoc are about electricity and biology, and I've published numerous papers on their
interactions. | presently teach advanced electricity and magnetism, quantum mechanics,
radioactivity and radiobiology, at Calif State University Channel Islands. I've invested
over $10k on RF monitoring equipment to ensure my site and its surroundings are safe
for me, my family, and the public.

My sister and | have spoken at prior meetings offering numerous specific comments,
questions, and suggestions, along with more general challenges to basic assumptions.
On account of Tina and Eleanor Rasnow being out of state, | request you please
consider and review her testimony from the previous Planning Commission hearing. |
will very briefly summarize 7 points she and | have previously raised:

1. Disguising antennas or towers in faux trees, boulders, or buildings makes it
harder for people to avoid close proximity to RF sources, and therefore increases,
rather than decreases, public RF exposure. Although federal law precludes regulating
emissions below the FCC limits, the public can still make personal decisions to avoid
high RF areas when they can identify them. | am not convinced the FCC limits are safe,
nor that they are dangerous. The health risks will be unknown and disputed for some
time to come — | believe that is a strong consensus position from people without a
financial stake in the issue. So why do you pass legislation serving the big emitters’
interests in obfuscating any potential harm they maybe doing, instead of allowing the
public to be aware of RF hotspots that give them the greatest exposure?

The statement that FCC limits are 1/50 the proven criteria for thermal damage says
nothing about RF’s non-thermal effects. Its somewhat analogous to saying the threshold
for hearing damage is a certain high intensity of sound, so as long as your neighbor
emits less than 1/50 that level of sound, there should be no impact.

2. Limiting the height of towers to 40 ft. exposes people to higher RF levels than
would locating equipment on taller towers. This is especially true for people in close
proximity to these towers (which includes me and my family). There is no rational
debate that taller towers reduce radiation levels at ground level — and this is often a
non-linear effect. Increasing an antenna height by 20 or 40’ makes it that much farther
from us. But it also enables many antennas to operate much more efficiently, allowing
the transmit power levels to be reduced substantially. This is governed by laws of
physics that neither technology nor legislation can significantly alter.

3. Ridge lines far from urban land use decrease the public's exposure to RF, by
putting RF sources farther away, but the County puts ridge line scenic protection above





potential health effects of RF exposure.

4, Public responses to the County’s own surveys indicate that most people are
concerned primarily with RF exposure, not the visual impact of towers on far off peaks.

5. We have subsidized Amateur radio antennas and never charged rent for them,
because they serve a critical public service. Additional regulations continue to pile up
costs that make it more expensive for them (and thus for us) to provide their public
service. On our site the 7 ham and public safety radios are always co-located with
commercial carriers because otherwise there is no way we could afford the operational
costs of buildings, towers, permits, weed abatement, security, etc. An exemption for
stand-alone ham towers won't apply for our site, so these ordinances will force hams at
our site to incur the full costs of commercial entities.

6. The ordinance appears to be designed to benefit large corporate applicants who
can afford the high costs of the application process, which will prove cost prohibitive for
volunteer radio clubs or small mom and pop start up wireless Internet providers, etc.
This will depress innovation and small business opportunities in our county.

7. Technology for the foreseeable future would necessitate some need for towers
and antennas, so a ten year CUP period is too short. There should be a simple
provision to extend/renew so long as the general use and impacts of the site haven't
changed when the CUP expires. Extorting our CUP through a 3 year renewal cost us
over $70k in direct County fees and legal costs, untold hours of aggravation, perhaps
hundreds of thousands of dollars of lost income — not just to us from rent we could have
gotten had new permits not been frozen, but from licensees hoping to create or grow
their businesses from new wireless capabilities that they couldn’t access. It fanned
tremendous hostility among neighbors. And in the end, the outcome of all this review
and study basically accomplished nothing -- the site continued as it had. This is another
example of government out of control, instead of serving and protecting the public,
serving itself at the public’s expense.

In summary, Planning has never addressed contradictions between the public’s
expressed interests in RF safety and how these proposed regulations will result in their
increased unaware RF exposure. Stealth measures also increase the risk of debris
blowing off towers, and reduce the safety to the technicians who have to climb these
towers. The antennasearch.com website is replete with obsolete and incomplete data,
and seems like a feeble attempt at pacifying the public without addressing what might
prove to be legitimate concerns. These new regulations increase costs that ultimately
get passed to customers. They stifle innovation by raising the threshold costs for new
businesses and entrepreneurs to collocate on wireless facilities.






Hello, my name is Tina Rasnow and | live on U4EA Ranch, at 1000 South Ventu Park Road,
Newbury Park.

First, on behalf of my family, | want to thank Supervisor Gorell for requesting this agenda item
and inviting us to speak.

| prepared a chronology of the history of U4EA Ranch, which was submitted with a letter dated
September 25, 2023, for the administrative record, so | won’t speak to the timeline of events
set forth in that chronology, other than to be available to answer any questions you may have
relative thereto.

| will focus my comments for today’s hearing on the lack of foresight that occurred when the
2015 Amendment to the Thousand Oaks Area Plan was adopted. The record will reflect that our
family opposed its adoption at that time.

Living on U4EA Ranch has been a process of evolution. | must confess that | was not thrilled as a
12-year old to find myself in such a remote place, away from the city where | had lived and had
a best friend who lived on the next block. But my father’s teaching, based much the influence of
Henry David Thoreau, taught us the importance of land stewardship. In the process of learning
good stewardship, | found that the land stewards me, far more than | steward it. Living so close
to the land, and having such an expansive view, has given our family a different perspective
about the environment and how we affect it.

For this reason, it has always befuddled us as to why local government emphasizes the view of
the ridgeline over true environmental concerns, namely water, air and soil quality. For example,
it makes no sense to have oil and gas leases, which have an established harmful effect on the
environment, operate under a 30 year conditional use permit, whereas a wireless
telecommunications facility, with a negligible impact on soil, air and water, must renew every
10 years. It makes no sense to us that people would prefer stealth towers that are hidden,
thereby potentially exposing people to EMF and RF by working or recreating in close proximity,
to visible towers on a far-away ridgeline where there is insignificant EMF or RF exposure to the
distant community.

The wireless telecommunications facilities on our ranch do not put the public at risk. So far, we
are happy to report, no negative effect on the wildlife has been measured. Birds nest on our
towers, and we now have on our ranch 27 full time active bee hives, up from the three that we
started with some years ago. The bees are thriving, as are toads, frogs and other amphibians,
especially after a wetter than average year. We do not understand the impetus for passing
restrictive regulations for something that has no adverse impact on the environment, just to
protect the view of a distant ridgeline.

The folly of this misplaced focus is more particularly exposed when considering the adverse
effect on public safety by removing the towers that provide connectivity between first
responder agencies. The first responder speakers and letter writers, including HAM radio





volunteers who have always been given free tower space on the ranch, can best address why
the towers are necessary for effective communications during disasters, whether man-made,
like @ mass shooting, or what has generally been referred to as an “Act of God” disaster, but

which increasingly can be attributed to man-made climate change. In any event, whether it is
our Second Amendment right to keep and bear arms, or the massive CO2 emissions by which
we have altered the climate, the reality is that effective communications are more necessary

than ever before to protect the public.

Our family is honored and privileged to play a supportive role to the many outstanding first
responders who work tirelessly to keep us all safe. We thank you for your time and attention,
and urge your support of Supervisor Gorell’'s recommendation.






